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7:00 pm                  June 21, 2016 
 

606th MEETING OF THE 
HORSESHOE BEND CITY COUNCIL 

 
Mayor Hanson called the meeting to order with Councilpersons Cooper, Green, and Riley 
present. Also present, City Clerk Gina Elmer and Attorney Anthony Pantera. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Riley moved to amend the agenda to allow for an Executive session under IC 74-
2061(B). Councilwoman Green seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Councilwoman Cooper moved to approve the amended agenda. Councilwoman Green seconded. 
All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
EMT’s in attendance: 
 Michele Brothers 
 Tonya Rogers 
 
 
New Business: 
EMS Director 
Mayor Hanson brought to the council’s attention that we have only one applicant for EMS 
Director. She then read William Paine’s cover letter. The job opening should be run in the paper 
another week to see if other applicants will submit their resumes. 
 
EVOC Driver Training 
Mayor Hanson said there was EVOC training available. Council would like to make it available 
to anyone interested in driving the ambulance. We will send a letter to the Fire Department to see 
if they have anyone who wishes to attend. Tonya Rodgers asked if Council would still follow 
policy with regards to the training of ambulance drivers. Council absolutely will follow policy 
regarding this matter. Mayor Hanson will try to set up the training at the earliest date possible. 
 
EMS / Ambulance 
 The EMTs had nothing to add at this time. 
   
EMS Policy 
Tony Pantera distributed a section of the EMS policy that concerns the volunteer Horseshoe 
Bend EMS personnel. He read each point and the EMTs, Mayor and Council weighed in on each 
item. Tony Pantera will print a revised copy of this section of the EMS policy to be presented for 
consideration. Tonya Rodgers brought to the attention that some of the new EMTs are not 
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signing up for their required 48hrs per month. Mayor Hanson will invite them in individually to 
talk about this issue. 
 
Public Comment  
Tonya Rodgers wanted to let the Council know that it would be beneficial to the EMTs to have a 
powerlift on the ambulance. The EMTs run into problems lifting on some of their ambulance 
runs. They are fearful of becoming injured while lifting larger patients. Councilwoman Green 
knows of a grant that might be available to us to help cover the cost. She will obtain the 
information for this grant so that the EMTs may apply for it.  
 
Executive Session  
Councilwoman Cooper made a motion to go into executive session under IC 74-2061(B) 
Councilman Riley seconded. Councilman Riley-aye, Councilwoman Cooper-aye, Councilwoman 
Green-aye. Motion carried.  
  
Meeting Adjourned at 8:34 pm. 
 
ATTEST:     _____________________________               _____________________________ 
                        City Clerk                                                       Mayor 


